Consultation on the proposed closure of Oakleigh Care Centre: summary and how to take part

Summary of the issues

Oakleigh is the Council’s last remaining residential care home and provides specialist care for people living with dementia.  It also provides respite care for up to five people living in the community, and hosts a day care service which is provided by Housing 21/Dementia Voice. 

As a result of the severe public sector cuts caused by the recession, Sutton is making plans to save a minimum of 20% of its budget through reviewing all of its services.

The Council’s primary reason for proposing the closure of Oakleigh is the very high cost of in house provision as compared to independent homes.  A bed at Oakleigh costs over £1,000 per week compared to an average of £588 paid elsewhere.  This is because public sector pay and conditions are far more favourable than the private sector. The Council pays for about 400 residential and nursing home placements for older people, only 30 of which are at Oakleigh.  

Oakleigh cannot be transferred to another provider to save money.  Firstly because the very high staff costs would be protected by law in any transfer, and secondly because the building is out of date and does not meet current standards- for instance the toilets are shared and bedrooms are too small.

The Council therefore believes that the most viable option is to close the home, and transfer the current residents to alternative homes of their choice.  The Council understands the risks of moving vulnerable older people and would manage this process very carefully, with support from social work and health services, and with the full involvement of families. 
If the home was closed the Council would find an alternative site for the day centre to operate from, and would find an alternative home in which to provide planned respite breaks.  These services are not at risk of closure.
In addition the Council would set aside £200k from the money saved to reinvest in improving community based services for people with dementia.

How to take part

There is a statutory public consultation on the proposals.
The consultation opens on October 11th 2010 and will close on 17th January 2011.    
People who are directly affected by the proposals because they or their family members use the services provided at Oakleigh are invited to take part in a series of group and one to one meetings throughout the consultation process which have been arranged. They may also wish to respond in writing. 
Individuals or organisations who wish to take part in the consultation should provide us with their written responses by 17th January 2011.
Please write to:

Oakleigh Consultation

C/o Annie Griffiths

London Borough of Sutton

Ludlow Lodge

Alcester Road

Sutton

SM6 8BB

Alternatively please email annie.griffiths@sutton.gov.uk putting ‘Oakleigh Consultation’ in the subject line of your email.

Anyone who wishes to take part but would prefer to make a verbal response may also do this.  Please contact Annie Griffiths on 0208 404 1598.  Annie will arrange for the lead officer to call you back at a time convenient to you.

You may wish to review and answer the suggested questions we have set out, but do not need to.  All responses will be given full consideration, in whatever format they are received.
